

## Statement of the CCD Education Task Force Upon Release of the School Safety Commission Report

The Consortium for Citizens with Disabilities (CCD) Education Task Force is extremely disappointed in the recommendations put forward by the School Safety Commission led by Education Secretary Betsy DeVos. The report recommends withdrawing the Title VI discipline guidance which provides schools with important information to prevent discrimination. Rescinding this guidance will not make our schools safer.

Secretary DeVos met with CCD and other national disability leaders to hear our recommendations. There was overwhelming consensus by these leaders that rescission of the Title VI discipline guidance would be contrary to the purpose of the commission — to keep students safe. Further, the report includes too few of the evidence-based recommendations that disability groups suggested.

CCD Education Task Force leaders will be requesting meetings with relevant Department of Education staff to further discuss evidence-based strategies which we know will help to make our schools safe, nurturing and healthy environments for all students, including students with disabilities.

The Consortium for Citizens with Disabilities (CCD) is the largest coalition of national organizations working together to advocate for federal public policy that ensures the self-determination, independence, empowerment, integration and inclusion of children and adults with disabilities in all aspects of society.

## Contact CCD Education Task Force co-chairs:

- Amanda Lowe
   National Disability Rights Network (NDRN))
   202-408-9514
   amanda.lowe@ndrn.org
- Erin Prangley
   National Association of Councils on Developmental Disabilities (NACDD)
   202-628-2662
   EPrangley@nacdd.org
- Kim Musheno
   Autism Society of America
   301.657.0881
   kmusheno@autism-society.org
- Laura Kaloi
   Council of Parent Attorney and Advocates
   571-447-5005
   laurakaloi@mckeongrp.com